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Public Health Minister Witthaya Kaewparadai confirmed the first human-to-human swine flu 
case in Thailand on Thursday after a woman who came back from a trip to the United States infected 

her son with the virus. 

He also confirmed an additional case, bringing the total of number of infections in the country 
so far to eight. 

"Thailand has three new confirmed cases of swine flu today," he said. 

The sixth person infected by the swine flu virus is a 49-year-old Thai woman, who  returned 
from the US on May 25. The seventh case is her 19-year-old son, who has not travelled abroad lately 

but has had direct contact with his mother.  

The eighth case is a 20-year-old woman, who had a sore throat before leaving Thailand for 

the US on May 30. She returned to Thailand on Monday and was admitted to hospital on 
Tuesday,  Mr Witthaya said. 

The mother, who returned to Thailand on May 25, had fully recovered, he said. 

Mr Witthaya said  the spreading of the virus domestically is a result of infected people 

returning from abroad. 

The ministry will do its best to detect sick people as quickly as possible and limit the spread 
of the virus. 

"We will contain the spread of the virus, in the hope we can stop all infections within two 
weeks," he said. 
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